
BLUE GRASS SPORTSMEN’S LEAGUE 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

August 29, 2017 

 

 
Call to Order:  7:00 pm 

Prayer:  given by Ben Riffell 

Pledge:  Led by Walter Miller 
Roll Call:  Present: W. Miller, M. Kass, J. Cerzosie, Justin Scarberry 

T. McCullar, G. Richardson, J. Burke, B. Wright, G. Brown, A. Dillender, D. Smallwood, D. Gahafer, 

 B. Riffell, B. Wayne 
     Absent: S. Scarberry, R. Mulcahy 

Quorum was Present 

 

Reading of the Minutes: by Mike Kass 

Motion: by J. Burke, 2nd by d. Smallwood to accept the minutes as written and presented 

Motion:  Carries 

 

Treasurer Report:  

Treasurer’s report was not given in Shana Scarberry absence. 

 
Motion: by D. Smallwood, 2nd D.Gahafer to postpone the Treasurer Report until September’s  

BOD meeting. 

Motion:  Carries 

 
David McCreary, introduced Desiree LaChapelle, a possible new employee as an RSO at the GP Ranges. 

Ms. LaChapelle presented to the BOD her resume which included her qualifications for the position. 

 
New Business: 

 

A BGSL member is asking to use the clubs kitchen for a commercial catering service.   
Discussion followed. 

 

Old Business: 

 
A 1000 yard range location was reviewed and discussed  

 

Pond Repair, BOD members asked for estimates to survey the pond and determine the cost of repair. 
 

Motion: by Tim McCullar, 2nd by D. Smallwood to spend up to $1000 to assess damage and  repair of the 

new pond. 

Motion:  Carries 

 

Motion: by Greg Brown, 2nd Justin Scarberry 

I move that the Board of Officers and Directors of the Blue Grass Sportsmen’s League 
Continue the RevLocal service search engine optimization for $299/per month through March 30th 2018.  

 

(Suggesting that the board evaluate the effectiveness and cost of RevLocal in the February 2018 BOD 
meeting)  

Motion:  Carries 



 

Motion : by Don Smallwood, 2nd Mike Kass 

I move that the Board of Officers and Directors of the Blue Grass Sportsmen’s League approve to name 

the 100-300 yard rifle range the “Mike Niblett Memorial Rifle Range” 

 
Mike Niblett a long-time member of BGSL passed away August 13th, 2017 

Mike was a rifle division member and leader at the Richmond road location before the move to Jessamine 

County. Mike promoted many different venues of rifle competition thru out his years of history in the 
division. 

 

Mikes efforts to promote and maintain the rifle range, has brought many members to this club and 
provided many hours of enjoyment for the general membership along with various competition and 

practice sessions with BGSL members.  

 

Mikes leadership and promotion of the venues will be missed. He brought a lot of joy and laughter to 
everyone that had the opportunity to me and shoot with him. 

Motion:  Carries  

 

 

Motion: by Don Smallwood, 2nd Tim McCullar 

I move that the Board of Officers and Directors of the Blue Grass Sportsmen’s League 
Approve the following dates for the Archery IBO shoots: 

April 12-15 2018 

April 11-14 2019 

April 9-12   2020 
Facilities needed are Archery, Airgun, Primitive Camp Grounds, and Club House 

Motion:  Carries, Unanimous Vote 

 

 

Motion: by Joe Cerzosie, 2nd Don Smallwood to adjourn 

Motion:  Carries 

 

 

Meeting Adjourned 8:23 PM 

 
 

 

 

 


